THE SUPS SUPPORTER

STEVENAGE UNDERWATER PHOTOGRAPHIC SOCIETY

NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 9 APRIL 2013
INTRODUCTION

The Chairman, Bob Allen, welcomed all to the meeting.  Approximately 28 members attended.  He welcomed 1 new member and 2 very special visitors: Liz and Ian Stewart who were long standing members of SSAC until they moved to Scotland.  It was lovely for all those members who know them to catch up them and their diving activities.
Bob made the usual announcements re health and safety.

After explaining the programme for the evening, he announced the following news 

· The new poster advertising SUPS is being moved on by Ray.

· The new SUPS pin badge is ready and available tonight.  One new badge will be given to all new members.  Additional badges will cost £2.00.

· The application for the lottery grant for the projector has been rejected so is being resubmitted.

· The next SUPS social will coincide with the Gordon Craig Exhibition and will be on 12 July at the new Pi Bistro in the Gordon Craig.

· The annual speaker will be Paul Duxfield.
· Bob queried whether anyone was not receiving information – ensure Vicky, Leigh and Denise have your email address.

· Leigh Risbridger is still offering support to members to assist in uploading their photos to the website galleries.

· The 9 July photo shoot will be at Stanborough Lakes in Welwyn Garden City.  Bob is looking for a pub in which all can convene afterwards.

· The Stevenage Festival is on 1 July to 4 August.  The pictures have been selected and we are seeking the exact requirements needed.  Ken Sullivan is leading on this.

· The SUPS evening out on 28 February at Spice Rouge was very good and well attended.  If you have any ideas for next time let Ray know.  He is thinking of a Chinese somewhere.

· Stevenage Sub Aqua Club Trips – SSAC would welcome any SUPS members who wish to dive on trips.  Ray is the expedition’s officer for SSAC so speak to him if you want to know of any trips.

· Ken Sullivan is the SUPS Expeditions Officer.  There are 2 places available for the Red Sea trip at the end of June.  The trip to the Seals at the Farne Islands is fully booked with 2 boats and 24 divers.  He is looking for ideas for 2014 so speak to him if you have any suggestions.

· Colin Noel has set up a website about information about scuba equipment
Bob introduced Dr Alex Tattersall who was presenting the main feature this evening.

THE SHOW TALK BY DR ALEX TATTERSALL
Alex returned to give a presentation about the Nauticam equipment through his Under Water Visions Company.
Nauticam is a Hong King based company with all equipment made in China.  Alex explained the background of their involvement in underwater photography equipment.  They want to innovate and be responsive to underwater photographers.  They produced a white balance port which was initially ridiculed by photographers.  In 2009 they began producing underwater housings and continue to grow today.

Tour of the Nauticam factory.  Alex showed photos of the factory and the production process of their equipment.  He then showed a video of the factory processes.
Nauticam innovations and features

Patented port locking mechanism
Adapters for third party ports and gears

Support for a wide range of lens setups

Enhanced 45 and 180 viewfinder with external diopter, adapters for other housings available

Ergonomic innovations for the latest technology

Fibre optic and 5 pin strobe triggers, mini flash

Vacuum testing system

Price/quality ratio
Back-up service and reactivity to market

High end compact range for the following:

Canon s110

Sony rx100

Canon g15

Panasonic lx7

Features

Hard anodised marine grade aluminium (100m)

67 mm thread

Multiple mount points

Access to all controls

Fibre optic bulkheads

Price range: £650 £900

Alex showed a selection of photos taken with different compact cameras in Nauticam housings.

Mirrorless Range - World leaders

Olympus EPL2, EPL3, EPL5, OMD-EM5

Sony NEX5, NEX5R, NEX5N, NEX6, NEX7
Conon EOSM
Panasonic GF2, GF3 GX1GH2 GH3
Nikon V1

Features

Hard anodised aluminium rated to 100m

Extensive port options (thread for diopters)

Patented port locking/housing mechanism

Multiple mount points

Unmatched ergonomics

DSLR range

Canon 550D, 600D, 650D, 60D, 7D, 6D, 5D3, 1DX
Nikon D90, D7000, D7100, D300, D300S, D700, D600, D800, D4
Features

Extensive port options

Port gear viewfinder adapters

Patented port locking mechanism

Multiple mount points

Other products
Hasselblad, phase one, red epic/Scarlett

Small HD – DP4 monitor housing

Flip diopter holders
Vacuum testing system

Flash mini-triggers

Underwater Visions Product Range

Nauticam (Subal, Sea and Sea)
Inon product range

Zen underwater optical glass dome ports
STiX Arm and Buoyancy Solutions

Cameq INON Strobe Dial Extender

Subsea diopters

Glowdive

Luminescence Filters

Fix Aquavolts

Itorch

Sagadive range – Cokin filters/fiber ring flash

LSD Prime

Final words

La Paz Mexico at the end of September for sea lions and whale sharks with Divequest

Mexico Sailfish and Cenotes in January 2014 with Divequest

Philippines in March 2014 with Oonas Divers

Egypt Nauticam Try-out Workshop hosted by Dr Alex Mustard with Scubatravel

FOCUS ON “LIGHT AND DARK”
Above Water

There were 16 entries for this category.

1st
Silhouette at dawn by Dave Collins
2nd
Stormy night by Paul Pettit
3rd
Firework display by Bob Allen
4th
People at bonfire by Bob Allen
Well done to all who entered.

Below Water

There were 17 entries for this category.
1st
Silhouettes by Vicky Collins
2nd
Emerging from the dark Dave Collins
3rd
Into the light by Dave Collins
4th
Nudi by Dave Baker
This was a large entry of very good photos so well done to all.
5 IMAGES
This was cancelled tonight as the programme was longer than expected.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be on 14 May 2013 at The Arts Centre on Roaring Meg, Stevenage, commencing at 8.00 pm 
The photo theme for the Focus On is "Water".

5 images will be by Paul and Alison Pettit.
The Show Talk will be by on Photoshop by Dave Collins and Lightroom by Dave Baker
Bob will not be present at the meeting in May so Dave Collins will chair the evening for him.
The next Committee Meeting is at Dave Collins’ house (in Potton) on Tuesday 18 June 2013.
A SUPS SUPPORTER!
